
12/ 3 /2023 
Village of Mamaroneck Tree Committee 

December 6, 2023 Agenda 
 
 
*Approval of the November 1, 2023 Minutes (Attachment 1) 
 
*Addition to October 4 Minutes – Beverley Sherrid, Present 
 
*Comments from Residents (Please limit in-person comments to 3 minutes) 
 
*Correspondence  

 

*Old Business 

VOM Inspection for Maintenance or Removal Please provide street numbers when reporting 

tree-related issues  

- VOM trees for inspection 

 https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1lg-QtdV6So5hl4XDm4Usf8jghZXhA-

9ZIYpySaxYjVU/edit   

 

 
Tree Law  

- Weather report for clearcutting at 951 E. Boston Post Road (Attachment 2) 

 
New Trees 

- Ten trees left over preliminarily 
- Bishop St trees will be planted in the Spring due to VOM construction needs 
- Two rows of new trees at Dog Park 

 
Town of Mamaroneck Tree Law Passed despite three hearings and substantial public opposition 
 
CU Mix Structural Soil  

- St. Vito’s, new construction 
- Recommendation sent to Planning Board (Attachment 3) 

 
*New Business 

- Dense microforests (Sara) 
- Do we need a logo? 

 
*Other Business 

- Rooting For Trees, Larchmont Sustainability Committee, November 5, 4 - 6 p.m. (Display) 
- Jerry Barberio certified as ISA Board Master Arborist (Attachment 4) 

 
*Calendar Notes 

- Next meeting Wednesday, January 3, 7:30 pm 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1lg-QtdV6So5hl4XDm4Usf8jghZXhA-9ZIYpySaxYjVU/edit
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1lg-QtdV6So5hl4XDm4Usf8jghZXhA-9ZIYpySaxYjVU/edit


Attachment 1 
Village of Mamaroneck Tree Committee 

DRAFT 1 November 2023 Minutes 
 
 
The meeting was convened at 7:37 p.m. 
 
 
*Present – Beverley Sherrid, Wendy Zoland, Lilia Ramos-Dries, Sara Mignano, Michelle Goodman 
 
 
*Approval of the October 4, 2023 Minutes VOTE approved 
 
 
*Comments from Residents (Please limit in-person comments to 3 minutes) 
 
 
*Correspondence Review 

- Correspondence reviewed from three residents  
- VOTE to recommend pruning for Tompkins Farm Oak to Board of Managers 

 

 

*Old Business 

VOM Inspection for Maintenance or Removal Please provide street numbers when reporting 

tree-related issues  

 

 

Reporting Active Tree Removals  

- Call Building Department (914) 777-7731 

- After hours, call Police Desk 914-777-1122 
 
 
*New Business 
      -  Planting will begin for 64 new trees, which have been delivered 
 
 
 
*Other Business 
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m 
  



Attachment 2 

Documentation Regarding 951 E. Boston Post Road Clearcutting 

 

Tommy, 
 
This person, Henry Valencia, at 951 East Boston Post Road, is now claiming that all of the trees 
were removed during a storm. Attached please find the weather report for August 16, 2023. It 
was drizzling and winds were 5-10 mph.  
 
When you go to court in January for this, please share this report with the Judge. I will not 
reduce the applied fines and he cannot lie about the weather conditions.  
 
Thanks.  
 
"It always seems impossible until it's done." ~ Nelson Mandala 
 
Jerry Barberio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  



Attachment 3 
 
To: Village of Mamaroneck Planning Board 
From: Village of Mamaroneck Tree Committee 
Date: 29 November 2023 
 
Dear Chairman O’Rourke and Members of the Planning Board, 
 

The Tree Committee strongly recommends the use of CU-Structural Soil in 
addition to porous paving in new site plan approvals by the Planning Board. The use 
of CU-Structural Soil under paved surfaces would be another tool for mitigating the 
Village’s flooding problems following heavy rainfall. 

 
Our committee has been researching a soil mixture called CU-Structural Soil, 

developed by the Urban Horticulture Institute at Cornell University. The mixture was 
designed for use under streets and sidewalks next to trees to prevent roots from lifting 
the pavement while they grow and seek sources of air and water. The Village is already 
introducing this product in new sidewalk repair projects. It is strong enough to 
support concrete or asphalt paving and the pedestrians or vehicles that use it. 
 

In reading the Guide to CU-Structural Soil, we learned that the mixture is very 
effective at retaining rainwater under porous paving, with or without trees. It is 
superior in several ways to the gravel generally used as a base: it is fabricated for easy 
installation by contractors; it captures and retains significant amounts of rainfall; it 
supports healthier growth of trees that may be part of a site plan. 
 

I am attaching copies of both the Guide to CU-Structural Soil and an extract of 
passages relating to the benefits of using the mixture under paved surfaces. 

 
If possible, we’d like to attend an upcoming January Planning Board meeting to 

discuss this recommendation further.  
 

Thank you for considering this recommendation for including structural soil in 
site plan approvals.  
 

Beverley Sherrid 
Chairman, VOM Tree Committee 
bsherrid@vomny.net 

 
    
  

mailto:bsherrid@vomny.net


 


